

09.2 WGTC Special Called Meeting Notes

March 31, 2020

Attendees

Anthony Nasser, President
Jonathan Burke, Vice President
Katelyn Buress , Director of Operations
Robert Blakemore, Treasurer
Brett Johnson, Marketing and Communications Director
~~John Crosby, Executive Administrator~~
Terie Smith-Phillips, Membership Director
Benjamin Clarke, Website Manager-
~~Cindy Gain , Merchandise Manager~~

Meeting Agenda Items

- Roll Call
 - Board Approved Absent
- Community engagement
 - Videos
 - Natasha videos
 - Anthony videos
 - Challenges
 - Yoga challenge
 - Plank challenge
 - Stretch challenge
 - TikTok challenge
 - Include children in on the activities
- West Georgia Track Club Road Race discussion
 - Call to decide on what to do about the race
 - Anthony proposal
 - -we already have medals and shirts with a 3/14 date on them, I think we could get by with giving them away as a virtual race, but if we host at a later date, might have to get new dated material...
 - -this virtual race will only be an option for the people already registered. It would not be open to new runners. Basically just trying to give the

participants something to run for so we can send them their shirts and medals.

- -I think it would be good for people to have some goals to get outside and keep moving.
- -We could advertise it as they just have to submit a 5K/10K time by a set date if they want a chance at receiving a medal. If not, then we will still mail them their race shirt either way
- -Everyone will be mailed their race shirt, their race packet, and if they participate and place, then an award too
- -We strongly encourage people this must be done on their own and to abide by all of their City Guidelines of the Shelter-in-place (this can be included in the Waiver)
- -I would like to go ahead and offer a \$10 discount through the end of 2020 for all of the 2020 registrants for our 2021 WGTCRR
- -I personally think it would be cool to give them the deadline of April 14, and tell people they can submit a time from 3/14-4/14 (but I am very open to pushing the date back to after the Shelter-in-place if people really feel we are breaking ordinance)
- -Tanner is still promoting MIM, so I think we can promote people going outside
- -I am against hosting the race at a later date because I fear a) the unknown of how late we are going to have to push it back b) it interfering with one of our other 2 races this fall and taking away from those events c) what to do with the dated shirts and medals we already have
- Possible all-clear date of August 4
- Katelyn proposal
 - Agrees with virtual
 - Hesitant about encouraging people to run outdoors
 - Is it still an RRCA championship event? Anthony is checking
- Robert
 - \$1200-1500 to mail
 - Not paying for police, portable toilets
 - Money would be re-allocated for postage
 - We would be competing with other fall races if actual even was pushed towards the end of the summer
- Jonathan
 - Make sure we are really promoting the social distance and not encouraging people to run in groups
 - Likes the \$10 refund to alleviate the fact that we are not holding the event
 - Give everyone until after April 14
 - Will work on switching to virtual race
- Brett
 - March 14 - May 2 to complete the race

- All of Brett's comments are on Ryver